RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Co-Interim Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Deputy Chief Chris Flanagan, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, MAY 16, 2018, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Midland Avenue 400 Block Traffic Calming Discussion

This item was tabled to next month's Staff Traffic Committee Meeting per Commissioner Lucas Clark.

2. Franco DiMartino requests parking relief in front of his residence.

Field Leader Bill Cassidy recommended an Ordinance be drafted for No Parking between signs on Moore Avenue. Staff Traffic Committee recommends the Ordinance be forwarded to Board of Commissioners for consideration.

3. Per PennDot, a resident requests approval to install "Hidden Driveway" signage on Gulph Creek Road approaching address #240. Also requests approval to install "School Bus Stop Ahead" signs

This item was tabled to next month's Staff Traffic Committee Meeting. Lt. Shawn Dietrich states PennDot has approved this request. Staff Traffic states Field Leader Bill Cassidy will conduct a study, police department will do a site visit.

4. First Annual "Walk the Beat for Pete" Walk-a-thon, Friday, June 1, 2018 Raindate June 4, 2018.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the "Walk the Beat for Pete" on June 1, 2018.

5. Radnor Fire Company

This item was tabled to the next month's Staff Traffic Committee Meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

May 2018 Staff Traffic Status Report

Project Name	Project Information	
Skunk Hollow Pedestrian Improvements	10/18/2016 G&A redesign for pedestrian access on Sawmill Lane to be incorporated into Darby Paoli Multi-use Trail Project	On hold until Park improvements occur. (Possible inclusion in Darby, Paoli, Multi-use trail)
Conestoga/S. Wayne/Brooke crosswalks and sidewalks	12/20/2017 Commissioner Clark is interested in pursuing pedestrian improvements near intersection	PennDot denied crosswalk requests on April 13, 2018. Letter on file. Denied all way stop at S Wayne and Pembroke Crosswalk at S Wayne and Pembroke – Township may pursue Approved all way stop at Windermere and South Wayne
N. and S. Wayne Avenue at Lancaster Avenue improvements	 12/20/2017 Radnor Fire Company is interested in: Pursuing parking elimination along S. Wayne Avenue Revising the intersection to reflect the most recent signed signal permit plan Emergency pre-emption at the Fire Station on S. Wayne Avenue. Vince Sposato has concerns with parking in front of New Wayne Pizza 	Tabled to June 2018
S. Wayne Avenue	S. Wayne Avenue traffic speed and traffic marker island design	Update report in June 2018
Kinterra Road & Church Rd Sight Distance Evaluation	 10/18/2017 Ms. Lemmon reported a line of sight issue for the intersection. 	Being reviewed internally to see if we will be moving forward on this issue

Radnor Township Police Staff Traffic Monthly Status Report

Status update with Traffic Engineer Amy Kaminski	Prepare DCED MTF grant for sidewalk, signal and curb ramp improvements; grant submission due late July, 2017	Eagle Rd & North Wayne Pedestrian Improvements DCED MTF
Status update with Traffic Engineer Amy Kaminski	Submit joint application for DCED MTF grant with Cabrini & Eastern for left turn lanes on King of Prussia Road at Eagle Road/Pine Tree Rd	King of Prussia Rd & Eagle Rd intersection improvements
In PennDot's hands; hoping for approval in a month	 DCED MTF grant awarded; construct signal and pedestrian improvements at intersection 	N. Wayne Ave/Poplar Ave/West Avenue Pedestrian Improvement Signal project
This project will go to bid in June 2018	 RT 2017 Engineering Line Item Budget: \$300,000 to evaluate, design and construct signal improvements to include intersection left turn lanes 	Sproul Road and Conestoga Road Left turn signal improvements
Radnor Township awaits approved warning device plan and funding from PennDot	Strike issues	King of Prussia Bridge
Will be voted on May 21, 2018 BOC	Staff Traffic Committee & Lower Merion Township discussions to expand study area to County Line Road corridor study	County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road)
Bill Cassidy has a plan and will get cost analysis; wants to meet with Amy Kaminski to discuss	Painting of travel lanes to ensure organized travel as drivers approach Lancaster Avenue	Sugartown Road and Morris Road